
Work report
on the construction of a new school building holding

three classrooms, office, storage room and toilets
for the public primary school of Golo-Missébo Group C 

Municipality of Abomey-Calavi

On September 1st, 2020, we met with members of the PTA and the 
population for a general assembly to kick off the construction work for
the new building benefiting the primary school in Golo-Missébo. The 
contract was read out, questions answered and then voted on.

One person asked when the work will start. When I answered that 
work would start the following day, people were very astonished. They
doubted if I meant it. 

After we split, I ordered sand, gravel, iron, and cement. Everything 
was delivered on September 2nd while we were in the process of 
surveying the building site to implant the new building.

     



The first building blocks were made.

    

Work took speed and in just 2 months
the shell of the building was
completed.

         
       



 
              

            

             



While the walls were drying, the ramp was laid out and people from 
the village dug the toilet pit.

 
            



                

         

After the walls of the building had dried well, the carpenters made the 
wooden roof structure and put on asbestos-free panels.

 
         



And then the masons began to plaster the walls of the building.

 
  

 
 

The ramp was cemented. 



The painters came to the construction site.

   

         

Children were cleaning up around the new school building.



A beautiful building and an inviting toilet. 

I would like to thank all supporters, the BMZ and the Bildungswerk 
Westafrika e.V. for the constant cooperation. 
With best regards from Benin 
Astrid Toda



I add a picture that offers a view from lofty heights.


